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Reegeville Police
Department

xpartment will no longer

Reesevﬂle will be con-
:iracting with the Dodge

1 County Sheriff's Depart-
Ement for local ordinance
land law enforcement ser-
ivices. For emergencies,
 dial 911 for all other calls/
 non-emergencies, please
 call the Dodge County

E Sheriff's Office at 920~
i386-3726. (Please note,
ithe former police depart-
yment phone line will no
jlonger work)

To submit and article or
advertisement please email 3

reesevillereview@gmatil.com 3

articles included in this

the editor.

The advertisements and Subsecribe for Updates

newsletter are at the dis-

cretion of the editor, but | updates from the Village Clerk.

do not necessary express |
the views of the Village or | Simply visit (https://reeseville.com/

i subscribe-to-updates/) . One may

Clerk. Meeting minutes will be
printed in this newsletter, however
they are not official until approval at
the following monthly meeting.
Please bear with us as we transition
the role of the Clerk-Treasurer. Tax
payments and water payments will
still be processed in a timely man-
ner. We appreciate your under-
standing, and we sincerely apologize
for any inconvenience this may
cause. The new Clerk-Treasurer,
Margaret Schmidt, is available in the
Clerk’s office, 214 Firehouse
Drive. Her office hours are Mon-
day and Thursday 9am - 5pm
and Saturday 10am -~ 4pm.
Please reach out if you need assis-
tance.

(608) 575-3097

:x clerk@vi.reeseville.wigov

Residents may subscribe to receive

 Village of Reeseville Housekeeping
i The Reeseville Police De- §

; t The Village of Reeseville Board
be statfed. Effective Janu- § yeatings are held on the 2nd Thurs-
1, 2022 the Village of  day of each month beginning at 6:30
p.m. Public comments are heard for
| the first 15 minutes of each meeting.
b All Village residents are welcome. If
 you wish to add something to the

| agenda please contact the Village

then choose to subscribe to the
agenda/minutes for the Board and
Commiittees, news and notices and
other updates. You will receive a
notification via email and/or text
depending on your preference. The
newsletter is not available for sub-
scription, but is always posted on
the website https://reeseville.com/

newsletter/.

Winter Snow Regulations
Street parking is prohibited No-
vember 15-April 1, between
sam-6am. Tickets will be issued.
Please also keep sidewalks clear of
snow and salted. It is against village
ordinance to purposefully dispense
or move snow onto an adjoin-

ing property without the owners
permmission.

Trash Collection
The Village Board would like to re- |
mind everyone to put trash cans out
no more than 24 hours before
scheduled collection. Cans should
be brought in as soon as possible.
Badgerland requests that cans be
three feet apart so they can pick up
the cans without knocking other
cans over.
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For more information or to register, please contect Eric Salmi

F30-9RE-1817 or mastrivieright@ivaboo.cam

All proceeds go towards o scholavihip pro-
| gram forgrodeotiog & H & FEA mymber in

volved in the lomge erime! profect of the

Dodge County Falrgrounds.
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Proudly Presents BINGO Night @
The Reeseville Community Center
406 N. Main Street, Reeseville Wi 53579

January 8, 2023
February 12, 2023
March 12, 2023
April 9, 2023
May 14, 2023
Jjune 11, 2023
July 9, 2023
August 13, 2023
September 10, 2023
Octaober 8, 2023
November 12, 2023
. December 10, 2023
'_ Doors Open at 4:00pm |
. First Game Begins at 5:30pm o

- 15 games will be played
. Plus1Pro
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Reeseville Public Library
216 S Main Street 927-7390 M-F 12:30-6 Sat 10-noon
www, reeseville lib.wi.us

Read With Skipper

March 16 @ 4pm

A READ Team made up of an adult with their reg-
istered Reading Education Assistance Dog (R.E. A.
D) will be at the library waiting to hear community
kids read stories. The library will have a sign-up
sheet at the desk with time slots.

55535 lfems checked
out
40% Children's material

448 WiFj
uses
Website
visits

1168 Take and
Make kits
distributed




Dodgeland Wall of Fame

March 2023 REESEVILLE REVIEW PAGES |

& A

“Dodgeland Elementary

Registration for 2023-24

school year now openl %

SC%OOLS :

Thie ook oo, Bebler, Totseorhova

Check aut the job description and
application under "Employment” at:
www.dodgetand.kiz.wius

Dodgeland High School is seeking nominations for its new wall of fame, Candidates who have made special contribu-
tions to their communities, professions, militaty service, athleties, arts, efc., and who are graduates of Reeseville, Ju-
neau, or Dodgeland High Schools prior to2o1g willbeconsidered, .- .~ 7 . T
To nominate, please go to the Dodgeland website: vww.dodgeland K12:wi.us Look for the Alumsi Hall of Fame option.
under the Community tab. Supporting documents may be sext to Jessica Johnson, Superiaténdent; Dodgeland School
District, 401 §. Western Avenue, Janeati, W 53039, R ' T

{ Nominations will be accepted throughout the year, but for those winners to be announced next Séptémber, nominations
§ must be submitted by Marchist. . - o s e _
§ Questions may be directed to Mike Mueller, 414.351.5690 or muellerautoco@shcglobalmet




Marh 2028
 VFW Post #9302

. News & Events

March 28, 2023 - VFW Meeting at the Lowell §

. VFW Post #9392 starts at 7:00 p.m.
. The members of VFW Post #0392 meet on
- the 4th Tuesday of the month at the VFW

- Post, 280 South St., Lowell WI. For more in~
- formation about becoming a member contact

. John Stanton, Post #9392 Commander at
© 020-206~6926.

. ATTENTION VETERANS
~ Army — Navy — Marines — Air Force — Coast
- Guard

. WWII — Korea — Vietnam — Panama - Desert
. Storm — Bosnia — Iraq — Afghanistan — Many §

- Other Campaigns
- VFW Post #9392 is offering a free first year’s
. membership to all eligible veterans.

- Even if you just need someone to talk to, the
" VFW is here to help.

" Veterans Helping Veterans

: Post Phone: 920-927-9392

- Facebook.com/VFWPQSTg392
Quartermaster Craig Seaver
920-296-5652 or cpbseav@yahoo.com

Sheepshead Tournament

REESEVILLE REVIEW

VFW Yukon Breakfast

Lowell VFW Hall, South Street, Lowell, WI

All You Can Eat! Dine in or Drive thru
**Want a breakfast. Want totake ithome?
Stop by and we will bring it to you, carside!

Scrambied Eggs, Sausage, Home Fries, Pancakes,

b Toast, Donuts, Orange & Tomato luice, Milk & Coffee J
Adults $10.00

March 4 and 18, 2023

Lowell VFW, South Sireet

Checkin time 11 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
Start Promptly at 12:30 p.m.

Entry Fee $10 per player
§-Handed, 4 games of 15 hands
100% payout

B players per table — Dealer sits out
Jack of Diamonds automatic partner

Sponsored by the Lowell VFW Post 8332

Sunday, March 12%
8:00 a.m. — Noon

Children 6-12 55,00
5 and Under are Fres

Sponsored By Lowell VFW Past 9392

Vernal Equinox

March 20

This event marks the astronomical first day
of spring for us in the northern hemisphere.
On the equinox the day and night are the
same length, so from now until the summer
solstice we will have more day light than

night.

Remember to set your clocks

ahead one hour on March 12.
2023 will be the last year for
this thanks to the Sunshine

| Protection Act. (CBSNews) ={dep

The Village of Reeseville is seeking
pol workers.

Please contact the
Village Clerk if interested.

(608) 575-3097
clerk@vi.reeseville.wi.gov
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Immanuel Lutheran Church
210 Lincoln Avenue

Reeseville, W1 53579

Pastor Don Steinberg

920-927-5734

Sunday worship service with Communion at 9
a.m.

Sunday School for children ages 4 through 8
TH Grade meet from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

Adult Bible Class also meets each Sunday
morning from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 am.

We also offer Youth Confirmation Classes for
students in 7 TH and 8 TH Grade, as well as
Adult Information Classes for those interested
in finding out more about what our congrega-
tions believes, teaches and confesses on the ba-
sis of God’s Word in the Bible. Call the church
office for more information ahout when these
classes are held.

Spaghetii Dinner — We have been receiving
some questions about when we will be having
our Spring Spaghetti Dinner. Mark your calen-
dars tor Thursday, April 13. Other details are
still in the planning stages, but for now, plan
on having spaghetti and meat sauce for supper
on April 13.

REESEVILLE REV!EW

As always, everyone who is reading these
words is welcome to take part in any of the
worship services, learning events and other ac-
tivities held at our church. We hope to see youn
among us very soon!

First Umted Lhul eh (}f Chmc;t
The corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave
Pastor Carrie

First United Church of Christ is located on the
corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave in Reese-
ville. Sunday services begin at 10am. We have
Holy Communion on the first Sunday of every
month. We practice open Communion and wel-
come all who believe in our Lord Jesus Christ to
partake in Communion with us.

Qurs is a worship service of love and friendship
and we would truly like to have you join us! We
hope to see you soon!

Find us on Facebook: “First United
Church of Christ Reeseville Wi” and also
on YouTube: “First United Church of
Christ Reeseville WI”.

I Idetaﬂs Desxgn féés to’-be aegeﬁated and bi]led
separately Contact the editor for details.
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PROCEEEDINGS OF THE VRLAGE BOARD
OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE
FEBRUARY 9, 2023

A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County,
Wisconsin, was held in open session on February 9, 2023 and called to order by Village
President, Brian Miller, at 6:35pm. The pledge of allegiance was recited. Roll call was taken and
the following Trustees were present” Cheryl Goodrich, Dave Snow, Anna Volkova. The following
Trustee were absent lim Bublitz and Debby Casperson.

Notice of the meeting was given to the public at least 48 hours prior to the meeting by posting
the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office .

A letter of resignation from Christine Abell, dated February 6, 2023, was reviewed by the board.
There was a motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Chery} Goodrich to accept Christine’s
resignation from the Village Board, effective immediately. Motion carried.

The board tabled the vacant trustee position until March Board meeting, to give more time for
anyone interested in the Trustee position.

There was a motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to approve the consent
agenda, as presented with Margaret Schmidt just taking over Clerk/Treasurer position, and with
Christine’s resignation. Motion carried.

Don Neitzel and Tammy Hampton from Kunkel Engineering were not present do to the weather
, Brian Miller talked with Don Neitzel regarding the sidewalk at 107 Jackson Street, and it was
decided at the lanuary 19" Board meeting after the Board reviewed photos and members
visited the site location, that the general consensus of Board was that the chips appeared to be
old and not due to the recent construction project.

The Board looked at the handicap ordinance and accordingly to ordinance 434.15 nothing will
have to be changed, because the ordinance covers everything.

Officer Joseph Nicholas was present at the Board meeting; no current report was available.
Dave Snow asked for a property maintenance update for March Board meeting. Dave Show
asked about radio for the squad and Officer Nicholas stated that the Sheriff wants the ok to go

ahead with it, Dave Snow said that was approved at an earlier Board meeting, Officer Nicholas
will forward that on to the Sheriff.

The Board reviewed the Lifestar EMS report. Lifestar will store a backup fig in the bay with

police squad, and Lifestar will provide a letter signed and payment for utilizing the empty bay
every month.

The Board reviewed the Dodge County ARPA Grant Agreement between CLR Fire and Rescue
Group, Brian is in favor of proceeding, but would aiso want the Village Board to have say in
moving forward with the plans and project, the Village Board members present were all in



agreement with moving forward with the project, and being involved as the plans are being
worked out. A motion was made by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Anna Volkova to approve
moving forward with the Dodge County ARPA Grant Agreement between CLR Fire and Rescue
Group for the building project plans. Motion carried.

There was nothing to report from the Residence Board.
The Board reviewed the library reports, there was no further discussion.
Dean also gave an update on the utilities and stated no problems at this time.

Dean also gave update on the streets and alleys, and everything is good. The Board discussed
parking on Jackson Street going out of town to the east, parking on the north side of the street
up to the curve by Deans home will be the only parking in that area.

The Finance and Personnel committee will meet Wednesday February 15, 2023 at 4pm to
discuss and open up application for the DPW position and Brush pile position

A motion by Anna Volkova and seconded by Dave Snow to revise resolution 1-2023 to 2
signatures for signing on bank accounts, Brian Miller President and Margaret Schmidt
Clerk/Treasurer are the designated signers. Motion carried.

A motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Anna Volkova to hire temporary assistance Cheryl
Goodrich and Darlene May to help Margaret Schmidt Clerk/Treasurer with the transition after
Christine Abell resignation of Deputy Clerk. Motion carried.

The Board discussed public property at 502 South Main Street, no further action was taken.

Cheryl Goodrich gave the Community Center report, the board reviewed the report and no
further discussion.

Recreation Department report, Dave Snow talked with Debby Casperson about an update on
the playground equipment and the Watertown Health Foundation Grant, Debby had no new
updates.

The board discussed future agenda items.

A motion to pay the bills was made by Dave Snow and seconded by Cheryt Goodrich, motion
carried.

A motion to adjourn was made by Dave Snow and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich, motion carried

Margaret Schmidt Clerk/Treasurer







